

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

February 28, 2017

Acting Executive Director Melanie Bachman Connecticut Siting Council Ten Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

RE: CTI Towers notice of ownership change and request to transfer certificate

Dear Attorney Bachman:

I am the general counsel of CTI Towers, Inc. ("CTI"). I am writing to inform you of CTI's acquisition of several towers in the State of Connecticut.

- 4 Shirley Avenue (aka 6 Shirley Avenue), Norwalk, CT (tower formerly owned by WNLK Radio). This site is now owned by CTI Towers Assets II, LLC and notice for any activity can be sent to me at the address listed below.
- 126 Parker Road, East Haddam, CT (tower formerly owned by Comcast). This site is
 now owned by CTI Towers Assets III, LLC and notice for any activity can be sent to me
 at the address listed below. This tower was approved by the Council on August 4, 1987
 in docket no. 76. CTI requests that the certificate for this site by transferred to CTI.

In addition, CTI manages the following sites on behalf its affiliate company, Comcast Cable Communications. Notice for any activity at the following sites should be sent to me at the address listed below.

- 21 East Main Street, Clinton, CT
- 529 Higganum Road a/k/a 529 Highway 81, Killingworth, CT (approved by the Council in petition no. 75)
- 200 Boston Turnpike, Bolton, CT
- 300 Burwell Hill Road, West Haven, CT (referenced in EM-COMCAST-156-9900607 and EM-COMCAST-034-042-070-102-156-020222)

Finally, please note that the following tower sites are listed in your database as being owned by CTI when, in fact, these towers were sold to InSite Wireless Group, LLC on April 1, 2015.

- Garden Hill Circle, Waterbury, CT
- 10 Tanner Marsh Road, Guilford, CT (referenced in petition 1066)
- 413 Plain Hill Road, Norwich, CT (approved in docket 30)
- Wintechog Road, North Stonington, CT (approved in petition 51)



We would request the certificate for docket 76 be transferred to CTI Towers Assets III, LLC and such request be approved at your next regularly scheduled meeting. Please contact me directly if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Carrie L. Larson

Culle

General Counsel